CT Suicide Advisory Board Meeting Minutes


	Meeting Date:
	June 13, 2013
	Location:
	United Way of CT, Inc., Rocky Hill, CT 

	Present:  Michelle Bicking (SIAN/CT), Jane Goodell (Consultant), Amy Hanoian Fontana (CT Poison Control Center), Tim Marshall (DCF), Ashley Murphy (ERASE), CPT Derek Musgrave (CT Army National Guard), Maureen Pasko (VA CT), Scott Newgass (SDE), Tom Steen (CASAC), Meryl Tom (DPH), Lisa Tregoning (GPP), Faith VosWinkel (Office of the Child Advocate), LoriBeth Williams (DSS),  Jean Haughey (Town of Enfield), Latonya Harts (VACT), Mui Mui Hin-McCormick (APAAC), Fr. Kapriel Mouradjean (SAAC), Abbie Vita (Town of Enfield)


	AGENDA ITEM/TOPIC
	SUMMARY OF DISCUSSION
	OUTCOME / ACTION/RESPONSIBLE

	Welcome and Introductions
	Maureen and Tim welcomed everyone. Announced that a few people, including Andrea and Corrine were at the GLS grantee meeting in Washington D.C. this week. 
	None

	Presentation: Tom Steen, Regional Action Councils and Community-level Suicide Prevention Efforts
	Tom mentioned that about 1400 people have been trained in QPR by RACs. 
Tom presented an overview of QPR and the slides that he has added to certain presentations based on target population. 

He also shared his son Tyler’s story. To learn more about Tyler, view some of his artwork and remember him, visit www.tylerjamessteen.com

	To learn more about Tyler, view some of his artwork and remember him, visit www.tylerjamessteen.com

	Review of 5/9/13 minutes and follow-up
	The board is looking for others to help additional months so that leadership is rotating.


	Minutes were approved.

	Updates
	Awareness Campaign/Website
PSA/Radio Ads – 175 stores in the state are rolling the ad (mostly CVS and Walgreens). Purchased 2 - week flights, but we are getting 3 weeks - 2 purchased and 1 free.
Website calendar – the calendar is present and there needs to be a limited number of users that are willing to update it. The question the board must address is what do we want to put on this calendar? Are there any volunteers to manage the calendar?

Faith presented on One Word, One Voice, One Life Campaign and the audience suggested that the issue of lethal means should be a part of the conversation.  Maureen suggested that we can review the CALM – Counseling on Access to Lethal Means Program that is a program of Harvard School of Public Health.  For information and access to the free CALM Training:  http://training.sprc.org/ 
Statewide Network –
Group needs to discuss what it means to be a Board Member vs. a Network Member.  A one-page by-law document should be created. 

Tom suggested that the decision be a self-driven classification. Some people may prefer to be a network member vs. a board member.

Planning Committee- 

The planning committee met in beginning of June and the annual meeting scheduled for 9/26 will be a full day with a very packed schedule. The theme will be Reflection and Direction. The day will include a presentation from Dr. Heller, group work/action planning and recognition of individuals.
Tim suggested that if anyone has any resources, funding or ideas and connections, please feel free to share with the committee. 

The next meeting is 6/24, 2pm @ United Way. Anyone can join and participate.

Suicide Prevention Month – additional ideas should be discussed soon.

State Plan Revision
Nina is on contract and is setting the summer months dedicated to writing. It is planned that an early draft will be ready for late summer/early fall. UCHC is also on contract. 
If you haven not completed the SurveyMonkey that was sent out, please do so ASAP. It is very important in the planning process. 

Evidenced-Based Practice Promotion
Mini grants – Tom reported that award letters were sent out and dates are being planned. The group suggested a one-page summary of mini grants.
Postvention Planning in Enfield- The postvention training was held and action steps were developed for plan.
Intervention-Postvention Response Committee- Faith mentioned that Postvention resources are needed in a timely fashion after a sudden death.  It was suggested that Monday-Friday, someone should get a modification of a suicide or sudden death. That person will provide less detailed information to regional action councils or regional coordinator that will activate postvention plan and response. 
A CT specific packet for postvention with resources is needed. 

Tim suggested that EMPS should also be notified with RACs since youth may be affected. He also shared an EMPS program called React. It educates police and provides resources to departments about EMPS. 

Armed Forces Committee – 

CPT. Musgrave said the group is currently reviewing evidence-based practices and Army questionnaires.  Next meeting scheduled for July 11th at United Way.
Tim suggested that brief summaries of Committee work be submitted to the board.
	July 1 video products will be ready (older folks and military). Can show at next meeting
Volunteers are needed to manage website calendar. 
Plan to develop draft to present at the Annual Meeting in September
If interested in joining planning committee, contact Maureen. 
Look for upcoming series of surveys in email for state plan revision.

One-page summary of the mini grants requested. 


	Next Meeting: 7/11/2013
	Future 2013 meeting dates and presenters: 
7/11(Jim Tackett, Director of the DMHAS Military Support Program)

 8/8 (Self- Injury Awareness Network)
 9/12 (Suicide Prevention Month)
 10/10  To Be Determined

 11/14   To Be Determined

12/12   To Be Determined
	Reminder: United Way has limited parking now that all four floors of building have tenants. Members are encouraged to park in Comfort Inn back parking lot (lot closest to RT. 91.
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